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	To:
	GMCB Team and Health Care Advocate Policy Team 

	From:
	Sara Barry

	CC:
	Abe Berman, Tom Borys, Carrie Wulfman, Aaron Perry, Amy Bodette, Rachel Pilcher

	Date:
	October 31, 2024

	Subject:
	Extension Request: ACO Performance and Benchmarking Results




Dear Green Mountain Care Board and Health Care Advocate Policy Teams: 

We are writing in response to the clarifications detailed in your memo of October 24th regarding OneCare’s request for further extension of the due date to December 20th for Budget Order Condition 1 due to the large scope of the project and slower than expected data availability from CMS. The currently approved due date is November 22, 2024. 

The memo raised clarifying questions about specific dates associated with delays, cause of delays if known, and communication of delays from the vendor to OneCare. In response, OneCare met with the vendor who further described the process and difficulty of accurately predicting the time needed to generate this benchmarking report. The vendor is required to work within CMS’s protected virtual environment where the Medicare fee-for-service data are housed. To complete the report, the vendor needs to reprocess all of the national data across all years in order to refresh the analysis. This is a very resource intensive process that, if interrupted, can require significant additional computation time. Over the past months the vendor has encountered more interruptions due to CMS virtual environment maintenance, crashing of CMS environments, etc., than typically encountered which has led to the request for extension. 

Additionally, in late August, the vendor discovered that five of the 20 peer cohort ACOs had undergone changes related to rurality, downside risk, and/or termination and no longer qualified under the original definition to be considered members of OneCare’s peer cohort (N=20). The vendor determined a new peer cohort needed to be created to reflect the latest data in order to make historical comparisons possible. The vendor then began the process of redefining the peer cohort and, once complete, downloading all historical data for the new cohort, initiating a time-intensive data process that resulted in recalculation of results across all reporting years. This, in turn, requires additional time to conduct quality assurance processes on all of the historical data as well as the most recent year. 

In follow-up to the Green Mountain Care Board’s request for dates, the vendor notified OneCare that they do not track and therefore are unable to define exact dates reflecting when data were traditionally available and when it was available this year. As well, the cause of CMS delays and interruptions are unknown. The vendor communicated the updated timeline to OneCare on Thursday October 17, 2024. OneCare reached out for clarification from the vendor, and three business days later, on October 22, 2024, OneCare submitted an updated extension request to the Green Mountain Care Board. 

[bookmark: _Hlk173845067]To provide benchmarking data to the Green Mountain Care Board as timely as possible, OneCare is amending its extension request from December 20 to December 13, 2024. Please note that if the report is available sooner, we will submit it in a timely manner.

We appreciate the opportunity to provide this additional clarification about our request. We would be happy to discuss this with you further as needed.
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